EP675
ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
DRAFT Minutes of Essington Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 11th January 2016 at 7-00pm 
PRESENT:        Councillor D J Clifft J P (Chairman)       Councillor M North(Vice-Chairman)

                           Councillor R Bradburn                             Councillor D Clifft
 
             Councillor A Gibbons                              Councillor P Lever  
                           Councillor K Pace                                    Councillor J Smallman        
                           Councillor C Steel                                    Councillor M Cole   

                           Councillor D James                                  Councillor M Billingsley

                           Councillor B Whitehouse                         Councillor B Tarbuck
Also present was County Councillor Kath Perry

     The Chairman Councillor David J Clifft welcomed Members & County Councillor Kath Perry to this month’s meeting.
     PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – A resident commented on the fly tipping, littering and general untidiness of the Parish and went
     on to promote a general litter pick on Saturday 5th March when he hopes all Community Groups will work together for the Queen’s
     clean up prior to her forthcoming birthday.  The Chairman confirmed that the Council would support the project.
     Police Community Support Officer Scott Moyse read out the crime report
     Crime Statistics for the period 14th December – 10th January 2016
1. Burglary dwellings 1 ( Wolverhampton Road)    
       Burglary of other buildings   1 (Broad Lane)
     2.    Theft of motor vehicles   1 (Church Crescent)      
            Theft from motor vehicle 1 (Long Lane)
     3.    Drugs   0                          
     4.    Violence  0      
     5.   Anti-social Behaviour   2 (Hill Street & St Johns Church)
     6.   RTC   2 ( Cannock Road & Stafford Road)
     7.   Criminal Damage 2 ( Church Crescent & Rowan Drive) 
     Councillors June Smallman & Chris Steel both commented on a burglary which was shown on last month statistics but was not reported

     to the neighbourhood watch owl scheme , the clerk had emailed the Community Support Officer but had not received a reply, 

     PCSO Scott Moyse commented that he had not received the email and that the system had problems, he would check and come back.
     1.APOLOGIES – None.  
     2.Declaration of Interests of MembeRS – none
     3. Minutes of the last meeting on the 14th december 2015
     Minutes proposed by Councillor June Smallman  seconded by the Councillor Maureen Billingsley and carried.   
     4. Matters Arising (from last meetings minutes) – EP670 Councillor Chris Steel commented on the comments made
     by Councillors Denise James & Bert Gibbons referring to Bushbury Trust, both Councillors confirmed that the details were confidential,
     Councillor Bryn Whitehouse commented that private matters should not be included in minutes.
     5.COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT
     County Councillor Kath Perry commented on 2 points, firstly that a consultation period in Staffordshire has commenced looking
     at care in conjunction with the Care Act 2014, it ends on 7th March 2016.  Secondly the budget for 2016/17 is in deficit which may affect
     the precept.

     Members raised various concerns namely Councillor Beryl Tarbuck asked for a site meeting with Highways re the condition of the road

     and footpaths on Broad Lane and its effect on properties.  Councillors June Smallman & Chris Steel commented on the problem at the    

     bottom of Bognop Road junction Cannock Road island with water retention causing traffic to pull over to avoid.  Councillor Mandy Cole 

    commented on similar problems on Sneyd Lane with residents having to wade through water to get into their homes.  Councillor Peter

    Lever commented on similar problems in the Central Wards, all associated with blocked drains.  Councillor Ken Pace commented on 

    manhole frame which needs urgent attention on Hobnock Road traffic is moving onto the other side of the road to avoid, and

    also the request for signage on Wolverhampton Road directing to Cherry Tree Court for emergency vehicles. Councillor Bryn Whitehouse 
   commented on the layby on Bognop Road junction Old Hampton Lane referring to a site meeting which had taken place several year ago 
   and no work has been carried. County Councillor Kath Perry said she had noted all comments and would chase up all matter with 
   Highways.
   6. ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE PROPOSED REFURBISHMENT
· Phase 9 – The Chairman confirmed that the roof works would commence as soon as weather permits.
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7.CORRESPONDENCE - All correspondence received has been delivered to Members either by email or hard copies. 
8. PLANNING MATTERS
a.  The following plans have been submitted for consideration:

     15/01082/FUL Conversion of detached 2 storey garage into dwelling @ Keepers Cottage New Landywood Lane – no 

     objections – conditions new dwelling to be tied to original dwelling.
     15/01098/FUL 3 new detached dwellings & garages @ Essington WMC Broad Lane Springhill – no objections – concerns 

     Over the height of the proposed new dwellings & the lack of privacy for existing residents
b.  The following applications have been approved:   

     15/00874/COU Construct farm track from existing gateway to existing concrete

     hardstanding COU from agricultural to agricultural/recreational Fishing lake &

     Pond & New Landywood Lane 

    15/00907/FUL Summerhouse & tall fencing @ 5 Manor Farm Barns Bognop Road

    15/00901/FUL 2 storey ext.to side @ 17 Ferndale Road

c. The following applications have been refused:  None
9.   FINANCE

A. To note the Councils Bank balances at 31.12.15 Current Account £42,801.83 Deposit Account. £16.84 Reserve Account 1 £0.67,Reserve Account 2 £ 3.63 Reserve Account 3 £658.26,Charity Account £485.01 and Petty Cash £100

Less unpresented cheques £1,867.98

Reconciliation : Balance B/fwd    £50,130.36

           
     Plus receipts       £  8,624.05

     Less payments    £16,556.15

     Balance c/fwd     £42,198.26

To RESOLVE that the following cheques be issued:-

	Chq No.


	Payee
	Details
	Nett (£)
	VAT (£)
	Total (£)

	103333
	Coinadrink Ltd
	Tea room stock December
	181.15
	8.61
	189.76

	103334
	HEM
	Cherrypicker for christmas lights
	224.00
	44.00
	264.00

	103335
	BG Ground Maintenance
	November ground maintenance
	618.00
	123.60
	741.60

	103336
	Callum Yates
	DJ for NYE
	155.00
	-
	155.00

	103337
	Coinadrink Ltd
	Tearoom stock December
	159.60
	-
	159.60

	103338
	South Staffs Council
	Rates 10th payment
	780.00
	-
	780.00

	103339
	HMRC
	PAYE December
	673.49
	-
	673.49

	103340
	Clear & Clean
	Drains
	72.00
	-
	72.00

	103341
	Valuation Office Agency
	Valuation of land
	199.99
	40.00
	239.99

	103342
	St johns School
	Photocopying 
	443.82
	-
	443.82

	103343
	Alliance Disposables Ltd
	Cleaning materials
	57.66
	11.54
	69.20

	103344
	Principal Hygiene
	Hygiene rental 01/01/-31/03/2016
	99.75
	19.95
	119.70

	103345
	C E Gracey
	Petty cash – light fittings – stationery – fittings – batteries – fuses –kitchen clock
	94.74
	2.64
	97.38

	103346
	
	
	
	
	


Cheques issued this month to be approved - The cheques were proposed by Councillor Mandy Cole seconded by Councillor  June Smallman and carried.
Statement of Income & Expenditure up to 31st December 2015 proposed by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck seconded by Councillor Bob Bradburn and carried. 
Statement of Income & Expenditure for the refurbishment of Essington Community Centre up to 31st December 2015 proposed by Councillor Bryn Whitehouse seconded by Councillor Peter Lever and carried.
Statement of Income & Expenditure for the Tearoom for the up to 31st December 2015 – Councillor Chris Steel queried salary figure, the clerk will check for the next meeting, therefore held in abeyance.
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Standing Orders & Financial Regulations – The clerk will amend accordingly and reissue to Council for approval.
10. SNEYD LANE Flooding – Councillor Mandy Cole commented that a site survey is planned to consider the way forward.  Drains – no work carried out.

11. WESTCROFT – Grass verges  – Trees – on work carried out.
12. BROAD LANE FOOTPATHS –.as  discussed in County Councillor’s report, no work carried out
13. OPEN SPACE LAND SJ96760348 –.Land has been valued at £20,000, the land will now be register by the Parish Council. 
14.  BROWNSHORE PLAYGROUP –.no reply received , the clerk will chase up.
15.  DRAINS UPPER SNEYD ROAD –HIGH HILL – No work carried out.
16. DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT –Councillors David Clifft J P & Peter Lever commented on their monthly  meetings and visits throughout the parish, Members discussed various issues. The Chairman reminded Members of the public meetings to be held at Long Lane and Essington Community Centre regarding the Site Allocation consultation.
17. DATE OF NEXT MEETING - Monday 8th February 2016

18.CLOSURE
CHAIRMAN







DATE

